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December 10, 1997

M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Agency Heads

FROM:
Tim Burgess, Director



Office of Planning and Budget



Dana Russell, Commissioner



Georgia Merit System

SUBJECT: 
Certain Personnel Actions


This memorandum communicates process changes designed to streamline approvals in certain circumstances and to increase flexibility and efficiency when establishing or reassigning jobs.


The first change simplifies and clarifies the budgetary approval process. Submit future salary items for OPB approval according to the following:

· For personnel job actions involving 10 or fewer positions and no salary adjustments, i.e., the action is budget neutral, no prior approval by OPB is required.  Self-certification of the budget neutrality of the job action should be provided to the Merit System on the form for making Amendments to the Classification/Compensation Plan.

· When the salary of 10 or fewer positions within a job is being increased, regardless of the mechanism, (i.e., new job, conditional pay supplement, grade reassignment, or increase in job minimum), use the attached form to request OPB budgetary approval.  Once budgetary approval is obtained, provide a copy of that approval to the Merit System on the form for Amendments to the Classification/Compensation Plan.

· For personnel job actions affecting the salary of 11 or more positions, the process for acquiring funding approval will continue to begin with the agency’s budget submission on September 1.

The second change relates to the process for establishing unclassified jobs. Historically, agencies have contacted the Audit Department to have a job number and job title assigned.  Beginning December 1, 1997, the Merit System will assign job codes and titles to unclassified jobs, eliminating a step in the current process.

Agencies will continue to be able to request the addition of unclassified job titles.  However, there are currently over 3,000 job titles in the State Department of Audit Lists of Jobs not on a pay structure and 2,600 job titles in the Merit System List of Job Titles that are on the pay structure.  Duplicate titles between the lists and inconsistent pay practices can create confusion and equal pay concerns within the workforce and should be avoided.

Use of Merit System Lists of Job Titles is encouraged, with the exception of time-limited/grant-funded, independent contractor, or hourly positions, and offers the following advantages:

· Job descriptions have been developed with responsibilities and standards that can be used to facilitate the performance planning process.  Agencies do no need to develop a complete job description to establish a new job for unclassified positions—rather agencies may establish a job by developing a general summary and one responsibility statement.

· Jobs have been assigned to pay grades using a job evaluation process that strives to predict salaries that reflect labor market rates.  Use of the state pay structure provides the budgetary framework for salary administration envisioned by Act 816, Merit System Reform.  While use of the pay structure means that an agency must pay a rate that is within the pay grade range, salary policies have been revised to be flexible and adaptable to agency business needs.

If you have questions about these new policies, please let us know.
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